Attorney General and Minister of Justice, Abubakar Malami, SAN
Ministry of Justice
New federal secretariat Complex, 5th Floor Shehu Shagari Way
PMB 192 Garki
Maitama, Abuja
NIGERIA

Copy to:

Embassy of the Federal Republic of Nigeria 

H.E. Ms. Dr. Eniola Olaitan Ajayi
Wagenaarweg 5

2597 LL Den Haag 

E-mail: nigerianthehague@gmail.com 

(Plaats, datum)
Dear Attorney General,
I wish to draw your attention to the case of Jaafar Jaafar, the editor in chief of the Daily Nigerian, an online publication which focuses on investigative journalism. He is facing defamation charges over an article and widely circulated video clips on 14 October 2018 allegedly showing Governor Abdullahi of Kano State receiving a bribe.

Senior Nigerian government officials reportedly offered Jaafar Jaafar a monetary incentive of USD 5 million not to publish the video, which he refused. Following the release of the video, unidentified men were surveilling his family home in Kano and he received death threats through text messages and phone calls. On 13 November 2018, Governor Abdullahi filed a lawsuit against Jaafar Jaafar for defamation. In April 2021 he was informed that the authorities are alleging that there is a criminal element in the civil case against him.
I call on you to immediately drop all charges against Jaafar Jaafar. I also urge you to end the harassment of Jaafar Jaafar and other journalists and instead ensure that their rights are respected and they are protected from reprisal, intimidation and harassment.
Yours sincerely,
(Naam, adres)
